


 

Union of the Czech and Slovak Zoological Gardens (UCSZOO)                                            

U zoologické zahrady 147/46 

635 00  Brno – Bystrc 

  

         Olomouc, June 10, 2023 

The UCSZOO statement on positive lists 

The Union of Czech and Slovak Zoological Gardens brings together renowned and highly professional 

organizations dealing with the presentation and breeding of animals in human care with an emphasis 

on welfare according to the latest knowledge. The aim of zoos is not only to maintain healthy and 

viable animal populations, but to also protect the environment. Breeding of animals in zoos is 

dependent on the exchange of animals among zoos, but also on cooperation with private sector 

breeders. If positive lists are introduced, there will be a significant reduction in breeding, resulting in 

a shortage of breeding animals, which will have a negative impact on the viability of individual animal 

populations. 

The Union of Czech and Slovak Zoological Gardens (UCSZOO) is strictly against the introduction of 

positive lists that will negatively affect the populations of individual species. 

 

Thank you for your understanding. 

 

Dr. Ing. Radomír Habáň 

President of the UCSZOO 

                                 


